The College of Alameda (COA) is one of four colleges in the Peralta Community College District and is one of two institutions only accessible by bus or car. This is noteworthy in that two of our district colleges showing the most headcount and FTES growth over past two years are also very accessible by BART. Although transportation barriers exist for COA, since 2004-05 the headcount and FTES have increased by 11% and 6%, respectively. 
COA’s students’ racial/ethnic and age demographics (38% Asian (including Filipinos), 24% African American, 12% Hispanic and 16% White with 51% of the total students under 25 years of age) do not reflect the island’s demographics because only one-third of the island’s population attends COA. The island is 52% White and 29% Asian with an estimated 12% being 17 to 24 years old. These contrasts between COA and the island’s demographics strongly suggest that COA services many students beyond its geographic boundaries.
Over time, the college’s curricula have shifted from a strong vocational emphasis to that of transfer, degree attainment, and ESL and basic skills. This evolution reflects not only the college’s changing demographics’ needs but also those within the California’s higher education arena and workplace. Program change requires a more scientific evaluation methodology. The Peralta District adopted a program/unit review model in June 2007 employing “Grow, Maintain, and Watch” ratings. From October to December 2007 the model was implemented and is presently undergoing review. The model’s framework addresses effectiveness and efficiency using five-year trend analysis of program productivity with student retention and success and environmental scanning. Preliminary analysis suggests that about four-fifths of the transfer programs are in a growth or maintain modes, while two-thirds of the vocational programs are in maintain and watch modes. Also, it should be noted that more transfer than vocational courses are offered in various forms online courses. The ESL program is also in a watch mode. Unfortunately, basic skills English and mathematics programs were not separated from their disciplines during the recent evaluation.
The trends displayed within this 2008 ARCC report suggest that COA outcomes have remained fairly steady in its transfer and degree/credit functions as well as student achievement in credit attainment. And, these trends appear to be consistent with the program review data of transfer programs. The 2008 ARCC vocational program data on course completion resonates with the findings by the Peralta’s “Grow-Maintain-Watch” model; where as, vocational student enrollments and completion rates as well as intensive environmental scanning suggest that COA may need to repackage two-thirds of its vocational programs. As for ESL and basic skills programs, COA is currently studying these areas to ascertain their weaknesses and strengths. The evaluation extends beyond the Peralta’s program review model by including equity assessments regarding race/ethnicity, gender, and age of the programs’ enrollees. In short, COA is working towards developing a climate of evidence to inform its decision making in curricular offerings as well as student services.
